

Monday 2nd May Bank Holiday Monday - School closed

Tuesday 3rd May School open as normal

WB 9th May Y6 SAT's

Thursday 26th May Queen's Platinum Celebration - children wear Red, White & Blue

Thursday 26th May Break for 1/2 term - normal time

Monday 6th June Return to school 8.40am

Look out for updates on our school website stcharlescatholicprimary.com or follow us on Twitter @CharlesPrimary

Holiday dates for the school year can be found on the school website.





St Charles' Catholic Primary School



"Love, learn and grow together"

Headteacher Mrs Rebecca Dean

29th April 2022

Asylum Link

Today we had a visit from Ian from Asylum Link. We started off the day by having an assembly to find out the work that Ian does to help support forced migrants. He explained how refugees have had to give up their often dangerous country to reach a place of safety. Also, that they sometimes experience perilous journeys to get to a safe country. Ian visited each class to read a story to help the children understand further. We ended the day by giving your wonderful donations to him to take back to the centre. He thoroughly enjoyed his visit





to our lovely school and was overwhelmed by his welcome and how lovely our children are.

Create Music



Create music were in this week delivering Ukulele lesson to the Key Stage 2 children. They also gave taster guitar lessons for those who completed and returned the slips to school following the assembly last term. The children brought home letters, if you would like you child to have guitar lessons please contact Create music directly.



Well done *Year 5* - are the highest attainers this week. *Year 6* had the fewest late

Internet Safety

The children are taught about internet safety as part



of the computing curriculum. However, we have been made aware of some issues regarding unkind comments when children are playing online games. These issues are being brought back into school. Please help reinforce these rule but also to look for the icon above to report issues.

SMART rules

S stands for Safe - keep safe by never giving out personal details. Pupils are encouraged to create avatars or screen names when on line that do not allow people to see their full name. They are also warned about the dangers about giving people information about where they are , either by including details about where they are going or giving information away through photographs showing addresses, school logos etc..

M stands for Meeting - our pupils are discouraged from meeting anybody they have met or communicated with on line. You don't know who you are talking to when you communicate on line. Anybody could copy and post a photo and pretend to be somebody different.

A stands for Accept- our pupils are warned about the dangers of accepting or opening emails or pop ups that look suspicious as they may contain viruses.

R stands for reliable. - Pupils are taught to approach everything they see on line with an open mind. Just because information is on line it doesn't mean that it is true.

T stands for tell - pupils are taught about cyber bullying and encouraged to tell a trusted adult about anything they encounter on line that makes them feel uncomfortable.

Class	Attendance & lates for the WB 29/04/22
WHOLE	94.85%
SCHOOL	26 lates
Reception	94.34%
	2 lates
Year 1	98.06%
	9 lates
Year 2	91.10%
	2 lates
Year 3	91.67%
	2 lates
Year 4	93.33%
	9 lates
Year 5	98.89%
	1 late
Year 6	96.00%
	1 late

Uniform Reminders

As part of our uniform policy we **DO NOT** allow children to wear jewellery in school other than a watch and small earrings.

Please also remember that children **CANNOT** wear nail varnish.

In November 2021, the government introduced a policy to ensure that uniform was affordable. This included not just having one supplier. We are looking at different suppliers. I know some parents have made comments about the quality of the jumpers. Having different suppliers may mean the jumpers and cardigans may change slightly.

We do also have pre-loved uniform in school, if you need anything please contact Mrs Ward.

World Dance Championships

On Thursday, some of the children in school took part in a dance workshop. The children learnt a dance routine to a Megan Trainor song.





Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Well done to all our winners.

Class	Pupil of the Week	
	29th April 2022	
Reception	Aaron	
Year 1	Ciara	
Year 2	Lara	
Year 3	Tia	
Year 4	Fabio	
Year 5	Isla	
Year 6	Zak	

Times Tables Rock Stars



Top 5 Players

Hughie	434,945
Alan	434,744
Oliver	257,302
Lilly SJ	169,278
Yannis	134,251